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proving its appearance ; and also for the further improvement of 
the lot by sodding, planting flowers, and keeping them in order. 
During the remainder of the year a student from Knox Col­
lege conducted the Sunday evening services. The average 
attendance was 177.

Mr. John Smith, who had been elected Superintendent 
for 1892, having to leave the city early in the year, was succeeded 
by Mr. R. McRae, who remained with us until the close of next 
year, when his services were required by Knox Sunday School.

At the annual meeting of the congregation in 1893, a step 
forward was taken ; the Session being authorized to secure a 
suitable man to work in connection with the Mission, all the 
year round, and also to act as an assistant to our Pastor. The 
services of Mr. D. Robertson were secured, and he worked 
most faithfully, from the early part of the year until January, 
1891, when he received and accepted a call to King Street Church, 
London.

During this year the school was painted and kalsomined, a 
new Library was obtained, and we now have as comfortable a 
room as could be desired. Average attendance for 1893 was 197.

A Junior Endeavor Society was organized on December 10th, 
1894, with a membership of 87. This Society now has 47 mem­
bers, and continues to do good work in visiting the sick, distri­
buting flowers to these, and calling on absent scholars. An 
addition was also made to the Sunday School building which 
serves the double purpose of kitchen and primary class room. 
This room has proved a great convenience to the primary class, 
as more effective work can be done than when the class met in 
the large room.

On the return to College of Mr. H. A. Macpherson, the work 
was given into the hands of Mr. J. G. Cheyne, the Superin- 
tendent, who was looking forward to the ministry. He worked 
very energetically until leaving for College last October, since 
which time the evening services have been provided for by the 
Session. Twenty-nine scholars have earned prizes for regular 
attendance during 1895.

We are now entering upon the ninth year of the Mission’s 
history, with Mr. James Stevenson as Superintendent, and al­
though we do not yet know what provision will be made for the 
welfare of the Mission this year, we trust we will be able to press 
forward and do greater things for the cause which is dear to the 
hearts of so many. Average attendance for 1894, 168 ; for 1895, 
150.
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